Executive Committee
Draft Minutes of May 4, 2015

Present were: D. La Haye, J. Potter, R. Wernecke, B. Atwood, T. Ruth, D. Strong, B. Waninger, L. Emery, S. Gladczuk, and D. Currier.
The minutes of the April 6, 2015 Executive Committee were approved as written.

Authorize the Chair/Officer to sign the Kenyon, Northfield Storm Water Contract:  D. Currier reviewed the details of the contract.  This work is being funded by an Agency of Natural Resources Ecosystem Restoration grant and includes the construction of swales and rain gardens to divert storm water to a catch basin.  The Town of Northfield is in agreement with this work and is anxious to have it completed.  CVRPC has a separate contract with Watershed Consulting to oversee the construction work.  This contract is also funded by the Ecosystem Restoration grant.  It was suggested that future contracts with contractors should say "contractors" rather than "consultants" since their functions are different.  It was noted that there didn't seem to be any contingency if the work was not completed or not completed correctly.  It was then noted that on page 10 of the terms and conditions it states that "If the work described in any invoice has not been completed to the satisfaction of CVRPC, as determined by the project manager, CVRPC reserves the right to withhold payment until the invoiced work has been satisfactorily completed."  It was moved, seconded, and unanimously approved to authorize the chair to sign the $13,900 contract with J.Hutchins, Inc as written unless changes are deemed necessary by the Executive Director.

TPI FY 15 Budget Adjustment:  Since GMTA won't be needing all the funding set aside for their ridership survey and update to the transit plan, Mad River Path won't be needing their funding allocation as initially proposed and if the new proposal is found to be transportation related, it will be less than the $5,000 set aside, and the allocation for other contracts has about $2,900 unobligated, staff would like to reallocate funds for a summer intern.  The summer intern position is budgeted for 40 hours at $12.00 plus 7.65% employer's tax for a total of $5600, depending on the number of weeks the intern is available.  The TAC is recommending that an intern be hired so that more culvert and bridge inventories can be completed.  It was moved, seconded and unanimously approved to reallocate funds for this change.
Executive Director's Report:  B. Waninger reported on the status of H. 35, Lake Champlain Basin clean up, noting that it focuses on agriculture and sedimentation run off.  There would be a larger benefit from reducing ag and sedimentation run off than there would be from mandating upgrades to sewage treatment plants.  For funding, the legislation looks at using some funds from the VT Housing and Conservation Board as one source.  The Agency of Natural Resources will be enabled to contract with regional planning commissions for basin river planning.

Another bill that is being considered regards energy facility siting and proposes to give more weight to regional and municipal plans in the Public Service Board process.  It's not certain this legislation will make it out of the Senate, however.  

The Agency of Commerce and Community Development (ACCD) work plan for regional planning commissions will include a new component related to downtown and village centers and their ability to grow based on infrastructure capacity.  Regional planning commissions will be doing some additional work on specific areas to see whether there is sufficient capacity to accommodate growth.

When queried on what the Committee would like the Executive Director's report to cover, the following points were made:

--  new work upcoming

--  what's important that impacts the direction of the Commission

--  issue-related topics such as reporting on seeking new/additional revenue

--  things to look out for

--  perspective

--  ideas or actions the Commissioners need to bring back to their towns

--  keep the written staff report to 2 pages so people will read it all

--  project completion reports--town specific and the recommendations

-- For Commission meetings, like the staff presentations on their work; they are specific to our Region and enables Commissioners to discuss issues and things to think about.

B. Waninger reported that interviews have begun for the Regional Planner position.  
She suggested that within the context of the Regional Plan, Commissioners can look at what we should be doing in the next year in terms of implementing the plan; look at the most pressing issues, what and where is the need, and work to find funds to address the issue(s); asking Commissioners to address what they want to achieve in land use planning and what impacts do such things as education and work force have on land use.  In Transportation planning, it would be good to see more studies that then get implemented; the same goes for other infrastructure studies, as well.    The role of regional commissions is changing and more work will be happening with implementing the recommendations of studies.  Towns need to be asked what their biggest problems are.
It was suggested that the "road diet" presentation be made to the Commission.  This would help to make a better connection between the Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC) and the  Commission.

L. Emery announced that she will be retiring by May 2016.

FY 16 Proposed Budget:  Changes have been made to the initial proposal to bring it in balance.  Forest Stewardship will be extended and that will put an additional $5,000 of revenue in FY 16's budget.  $17,000 in transportation consultant studies will be put into staffing.  If we get additional revenue, it can be put back into TPI studies.  $4,471 is left in the budget for life and short and long term disability insurance; $2400 is in the budget to assist with salary catch up in an effort to bring current staff salaries closer to the median.  It was suggested that the Executive Director have a discussion with the Executive Committee about how to implement salary catch up in the context of the Commission's future wellbeing.  
It was asked whether we want to confirm the addition of life and disability insurance as a benefit now so that an application can be made to the VT League of Cities and Towns' program by the May 15 deadline, or should we wait a year to implement this benefit?  It was agreed that life and disability insurances are good benefits to add.  It was moved, seconded, and unanimously approved to have short and long term disability and life insurance in the budget and authorize staff to apply for coverage effective July 1, 2015.

The proposed FY 16 budget will be presented for further discussion and adoption at the June 1 Executive Committee meeting when the two new members will be invited to participate in the discussion.

The agenda for the Commission meeting of May 12 is set to go.

